
              

                                                     

 

 

27th September 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I hope that this letter finds you all keeping well.  

 

On Tuesday 4th October we will welcome Explorer Dome into school which students in 

the lower years will get to experience. It is a science demonstration with stunning 

visuals led by knowledgable, experienced staff and is a lively interactive fun 

experience. 

 

Please remember that the Swimarathon is Friday 7th October 2022.  

Mrs Cohen, Miss Moore, Mrs Craig and Ms Mead’s classes will be doing the 

Swimarathon as part of their weekly swimming lessons. 

 

The timetable for the rest of the school is as follows (you are welcome to come and 

watch your child whilst they take part): 

 

Session 1 9am – 9.40am - Yr 9 

Session 2 9.40am – 10.30am - Yr 8 Mrs Ozanne and Miss Ashton 

Session 3 10.45am – 11.35am - Yr 10 

Session 4 11.35am – 12.25pm – Yr 11 

Session 5 1.25pm – 2.05pm - Yr 7 

Session 6 2.05pm – 2.45pm - Yr 8 Miss Golland 

 

Your child will bring home a sponsorship form which I would be grateful if you could 

return to school on Friday 7th October together with any monies raised. 

 

On Tuesday 18th October, the students will be photographed by Fitzgeralds. I need to 

make you aware that Fitzgeralds will hold details of your child, such as their name, 

date of birth and class registration, once the photos have been taken these will then 
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also be saved on their records together with the details mentioned above. If you 

would prefer for your child’s photograph to not be taken by Fitzgeralds for this 

reason, please contact the school office as soon as possible. If we do not hear from 

parents we will assume that you are happy for Fitzgeralds to hold this information. 

 

Rotary Guernesiais has started its annual appeal for shoeboxes full of small 

Christmas gifts, which will be shipped off to disadvantaged children in Eastern 

Europe.   

 

If you would like to make your own shoebox (or send any items in) that would be 

wonderful – all shoeboxes will be gratefully received. Ideas for shoebox items could 

include the following: 

 

Wear – Gloves, hat, scarf, socks, top, underwear 

Wash – Comb, soap, sponge, toothbrush & toothpaste, washcloth 

Write – Colouring pencils, notepad, writing accessories 

Wow – Fun trinkets, musical toys, puzzles, soft toy, ball, sunglasses 

 

After half term we will start meeting parents for students annual reviews. These will 

mostly take place on Wednesday mornings and will be an opportunity for parents to 

come into school and meet with their child’s teacher to discuss any issues and the 

Educational Access Plan which addresses whether your child’s needs are being met at 

Le Murier. The school office will send letters in due course to inform you of when 

your child’s meeting will take place. 

 

If you have any queries in relation to your child’s time in school please do not hesitate 

to contact me or the school office. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Lee 

 

Lee Collier 

Headteacher 

 
 


